CEDAR UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 25

SPECIAL SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

JEDDITO SCHOOL ROOM A-8
JUNE 26, 2018

PUBLIC HEARING

The public hearing started at 5:49 p.m. She informed the board that this has been published on our website as well as the Arizona Department of Education website. She has prepared a summary of how the budget is determined. Bonnie Haven stated that the 2019 Weighted Student Count is based on the ADM, last year our ADM was 117.551 with a total enrollment of 136. This year our estimated ADM is 123.000, our weighted student count is calculated at 189.39. To that weighted student count is added to it our extra’s such as K3, K3 reading, ELL and Special Services. Now, with the add ons, our weighted student count is now 199.313. With the governor’s changes it will increase our base support level, the amount we get per student. The amount I would have in M & O is $799,000.00, this is basic funding. This is multiplied by the teacher experience index, which is the years of experience of our teachers with our district. The teacher experience index is 1.0759 multiplied by 799,000 which brings the total of 859,000. The last item they add is the cost of our audit that we have to have. Our audit cost is $26,500, add that into the grand total is $886,315.63, this is our base support and revenue control limit total. Bonnie stated that basically this is what she has to budget, all expenses, teacher salaries, everything. She further explained the calculations for transportation, district support level and revenue control limit. She stated that the actual money that we will receive if there is no change to our student count or ADM is $886,000, but we budget for 2 million which is our budget capacity. We do have additional assistance which is on page 7, it’s a bonus to the district, money to help with things like overhead fees, Xeroxing, etc. This past year we received $45,000.00, but there are always reductions, for small schools there are no deductions, we will get $45,756.73 in addition to our $886,315. Our estimated revenue for impact aid on page 11, which we are still able to calculate and budget for is $922,519. However, we haven’t seen all the money due us for this year. Impact Aid is always a year behind. Our budget balance carryover is an estimate since she hasn’t closed the books for this year. Our encumbrance period is from the first of July to last of July when everything has to be paid. 
Bonnie Haven explained the ADM and how it is used for the budget. She stated that the ADM for SY2016-2017 was 116.93, this year was 117.551. She is using 123.000 to budget for this year, as she doesn’t have figures at this point, no enrollment figures. One page 4 is the teacher salary information. Right now we have a base salary of $30,000 but teachers also earn for tutoring, Prop 301, addendums for extra duty. She is using $46,817 as an average for our teacher salary without any extras. Last year we averaged $42,542, we increased the average by 10%. Mr. Noggle is working on the salary schedule for teachers, he dropped off the lowest two years and moved all teachers to include their years of experience, which helped those teachers who have been here 10-12 years and never had a raise. They will be put on the level where they should be. The teachers who have come within the last couple years were already put on their correct level but will see a slight increase as well. 
Bonnie Haven explained the federal projects which includes Impact Aid, Title I and Title II. She informed the board that we will see a decrease in these, Title I decreased about $85,000-$95,000 and Title II will decrease as well. The State projects are approximately $9,000, two little local things we don’t really use. Capital Outlay is another place holder, if anything happens and we can start earning capital money again. Cedar School District was in a hurt and moved that money into M & O, once you move that money you can’t put it back, we don’t get any capital outlay money. The School Plant fund is for income raised from use of buildings or if we have a vehicle sale. I try to budget more because we never know what’s going to happen. I budgeted for $1,000 and last year she thinks we made approximately $5,000 on vehicle sales. Food Service is budgeted at $108,000, we made $112,000 this past school year so they are running in the black the second year in a row. Most districts have to help fund by Arizona Statute. 
Bonnie Haven informed the board that she will bring the same thing for the adopted budget at the July board meeting. She doesn’t know our student count in July and funding is based on actual count. Pat puts in attendance every day and ADE pulls on our attendance that Pat puts in. The funds in August will be low, but will start picking up in September when our full enrollment gets here. She is thinking that the proposed and adopted budget will be the same. Usually by December the Arizona Department of Education will put out a report and we may do a revision then to be up to date. In May we receive final notification and may need to do a final revision. 
M I N U T E S
CALL TO ORDER
The Cedar Unified Regular School Board Meeting was called to order by Jarrahlyn Begaye, Board Clerk at 6:32 p.m.
ROLL CALL
Jarrahlyn Begaye called roll. Those present were Jarrahlyn Begaye, Toni Mina and Ladybird Jack. Iris Yessilth and Francis Ambrose were absent.  
FINANCE
A.
 Discussion and Possible Action to Approve the FY2018-2019 Proposed Budget. 

Jarrahlyn Begaye motioned to approve the FY2018-2019 proposed budget as presented. Motion seconded by Toni Mina. Motion carried with 3 votes in favor, 0 opposed and 0 abstentions. 

ADJOURNMENT
A.
Next Regular School Board Meeting will be held on July 10, 2018, Jeddito School Room A-8, 5:30 p.m.

Jarralyn Begaye motioned to adjourn. Motion seconded by Toni Mina. Motion carried with 3 votes in favor, 0 opposed and 0 abstentions. Meeting adjourned at 6:34 p.m.
Iris Yessilth, Board President
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